4 SEP 1964

STAT

I sand

Honorable David E. Bell/ Director, Bureau of the Budget Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Bell:

As requested in a letter to Mr. Dulles from the General Counsel. Bureau of the Budgel, dated 31 August 1961, the United States Intelligence Board has considered the proposed amendments to Executive Order 10501, Safeguarding Official Information in the Interests of the Defense of the United States.

The United States Intelligence Board has noted that the proposed revisions have been submitted by the Bureau of the Budget to the member departments and agencies, with a request for comments. As previously indicated in Mr. Dulles' letter to Mr. John F. Doherty, Chairman, Interdepartmental Committee on Internal Security, dated 4 August, which was forwarded to you by Mr. Doherty, the USIB desires to reliterate its view that Section 13 be amended. Accordingly, the USIB recommends that Section 13 (b) be changed to read as follows:

Nothing in this order shall superseds any requirement which appropriate authorities may impose or substitute for the protection to be given to communications intelligence and cryptologic information and their related activities.

With the exception noted above, the USIB feels that comments on the proposed revisions are a matter of responsibility of the individual departments and agencies. Therefore, the USIB has no additional comments to offer the Bureau of the Budget with respect to the proposed order.

Sincerely,

	Distribution: Ohl - Addressee	SIGNED
1 - DDCI 1 - DD/1 1 - DD/S	I - DD/I	General, USAF Acting Chairman
AT .	1 •	

STAT

14 SFP 1961

Honorable David E. Bell Director, Bureau of the Budget Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Bell:

As requested in a letter to Mr. Dulles from the General Counsel, Bureau of the Budget, deted 31 August 1961, the United States Intelligence Board has considered the proposed amendments to Executive Order 19591, "Safeguarding Official Information in the Interests of the Defense of the United States."

The United States Intelligence Board has noted that the proposed revisions have been submitted by the Bureau of the Budget to the member departments and agencies, with a request for comments. As previously indicated in Mr. Dulles' letter to Mr. John F. Doherty, Chairman, Interdepartmental Committee on Internal Security, dated 4 August, which was forwarded to you by Mr. Doherty, the USIB desires to reliterate its view that Section 13 be an ended. Accordingly, the USIB recommends that Section 13 (b) be changed to read so follows:

Nothing in this order shall superseds any requirement which appropriate authorities may impose or substitute for the protection to be given to communications intelligence and cryptologic information and their related activities.

With the exception noted above, the USID feels that comments on the proposed revisions are a matter of responsibility of the individual departments and agencies. Therefore, the USIB has no additional comments to offer the Eureau of the Budget with respect to the proposed order.

sincerely,

Distribution:	2. Dalidel
O&1 - Addressee (Dy L 1 - DDCI 1 - DD/S	C. P. Cabell General, USAS Acting Chairman
1-	
2 - FApproved For Releas	se 2003/05/23 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000800020009-5

STAT